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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER


June 20, 2007
MORTGAGEE LETTER 2007- 09
TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:
Truncated Social Security Numbers on Credit Reports

Recently, in response to the growing incidence of identify theft, some providers and resellers of consumer credit reports have implemented a policy of printing only a truncated version of the individual’s social security number (SSN) on the credit report product it offers to lenders and other users of these reports.  This mortgagee letter provides assurances to FHA-approved mortgagees that credit reports with truncated SSNs, subject to the additional guidance described below, are acceptable for FHA mortgage insurance purposes.

Mortgagees may use credit reports with truncated SSNs that contain as few as the last four digits of the borrower’s full number.  The loan application must, of course, capture the full 9-digit SSN and, per Mortgagee Letter 2005-27, the borrower’s name, SSN, and date of birth must be validated through the FHA Connection or its functional equivalent.  Mortgagees remain responsible for verifying each borrower’s SSN as well as each borrower’s identity. 

It is our understanding that the intent of providing only truncated SSNs is to reduce the risk of identity theft and other forms of financial fraud that occur when someone unlawfully or maliciously acquires a consumer’s full social security number.


If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please call 

1-800-CALL-FHA.





Sincerely,





Brian D. Montgomery





Assistant Secretary for Housing-





     Federal Housing Commissioner
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